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Olive Leaves 
Apri l 2018 

 

 
 

What Comfort this Sweet Sentence Gives! 
Pastor Paul C. Sizemore 

 

I can’t imagine ever celebrating an Easter Sunday without singing one of my favorite Easter 
hymns, “I Know that My Redeemer Lives!” Why not? Because we do know this, don’t we, by 
the grace of God!?!  We know that our Redeemer lives because of the precious faith our Triune 
God has poured into our hearts through the Gospel! We know what those beleaguered women 
did not know as they made their way down to Jesus’ tomb in the wee hours of that first Easter 
morning!  
 

They set out on their journey expecting to find a dead body that needed to undergo a few 
more rituals so that their Lord would receive a proper burial. Sundown came quickly and there 
had been no time for these dear ladies to secure the oil and spices on that first Good Friday.  
But now, three days later, they had secured those necessary items and were bringing them to 
what they presumed to be Jesus’ final resting place!   
 

On the way there, it suddenly dawned on them that they were not strong enough to remove the 
huge stone blocking the entryway to Jesus’ remains. About this time, however, they did arrive 
there only to discover the shocking revelation that the stone had already been rolled away! 
Moreover, an angel (in the guise of a young man) was sitting inside of that tomb. He shared 
with them the good news of our Savior’s resurrection, “He’s not here! He’s risen as he said!” 
 

This little company of women was obviously too dumbfounded to rejoice at the message they 
had just received! Why? Because they knew death and death had gripped their hearts and 
minds with all its accompanying sadness and grief! Most of us have been there, too! Most of us 
have received that unsolicited phone call informing us that a loved one of ours has died. We 
know what it means to stand beside a hole in the ground waiting for the earthly remains of our 
loved one to be lowered into that space!    
 

But on Easter Sunday, and throughout the 50 days of the Easter Season, we are 
all invited by our God to look directly into the face of death, with all its 
horrible, destructive terror and shout aloud: “I know that my Redeemer lives!”   
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 “I know that my Redeemer lives,” the hymn writer Samuel Medley wrote in the late 19th 
century, but let’s remember also that these magnificent words were not original with him 
because they were spoken even centuries before that first Easter Sunday by a man named Job! 
Job had experienced astronomical losses, but never lost his faith in God! Instead Job 
professed: “I know that my Redeemer lives and at the last he will stand upon the earth. And 
after my skin has been thus destroyed, yet in my flesh I shall see God, whom I shall see for 
myself, and my eyes shall behold, and not another” (Job 19:25-26)! 
 

Yes, Job did say: “I know that my Redeemer lives!” But as a follow-up to these words Samuel 
Medley did so beautifully add “What comfort this sweet sentence gives!”  
 

Through the good news of Jesus’ glorious resurrection, God empowers us to face up to death, 
and to cope much better with the death of our loved ones too!  God comforts us with the 
promise of life beyond the grave!  God comforts us so that we can also now live out our lives in 
this world with courage. Because our Redeemer lives, we do not have to fear what tomorrow 
may bring! By his resurrection power, our Redeemer “Lives and grants us daily breath!  He 
lives and we shall conquer death! He lives our mansion to prepare! He lives to bring us safely 
there” (LSB 461)! 
 

+  +  +  +  +  +  + 
 
 

EASTER SCHEDULE  
 

Saturday 
March 31, 2018 

5:30	PM	 The	Easter	Vigil	
with	Holy	Communion	

																																						“A	Time	to	Be	Born”	

 
Sunday 

April 1, 2018 

 
 

8:00	AM The	Resurrection	of	Our	Lord	Easter	Sunday	
with	Holy	Communion	

“Which	Disciples	Are	You?”	

9:00	AM	
Note:	Families	
with	children	
may	come	at	
8:45	so	they	

will	have	time	
to	eat	before	
the	Activities.	

	

Breakfast	(No	Sunday	School)	
Traditional	 fare	 served	 by	 the	
Church	 Council:	 	 scrambled	 eggs,	
sausage,	grits,	&	assorted	breads	
Continental	 breakfast:	 a	 variety	 of	
home	prepared	breads	&	sweets	
Coffee	&	juices 

 

9:30	AM Resurrection	Celebration,	Activities,	&	Easter	Egg	Hunt	
Families	will	begin	in	the	downstairs	“Big	Room.”	

The	egg	hunt	will	continue	outside	for	children	through	4th	grade. 
10:30	AM The	Resurrection	of	Our	Lord	Easter	Sunday	

with	Holy	Communion	

“Which	Disciples	Are	You?”	

New	Members	Welcomed 
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Mt. Olive Lutheran:   
a church that is growing  

in faith and love  
by spreading the Word  
of our Lord and Savior 

Jesus Christ.   
 

Board of  Elders  
Charlie Sandt, Chairperson 

 

Shortened Luther Movie now on Netflix  
from the January 10, 2018 LCMS blog 

 

A one-hour version of ÒMartin Luther: The Idea that Changed the WorldÓ is now available for 
viewing on Netflix, the popular streaming service. 
 

The full-length, two-hour edition of the acclaimed film premiered in selected theaters last February, 
and nationwide, on PBS Sept. 12th. 
 

Netflix requested the shortened version, and will offer it for two years, according to Mike Trinklein, 
the filmÕs producer. ÒWe worked hard to retain the theological core of the film in the Netflix edition,Ó 
Trinklein told Reporter. 
 

ÒNetflix is very selective, adding just 50 new programs in January,Ó he noted. Ò ÔMartin LutherÕ is 
one of just two documentaries to be added.Ó 
 

Funded by Thrivent Financial, the film dramatizes the events that shaped Luther and examines the 
questions he wrestled with. Included are insights and commentary from LCMS theologians and 
historians. 
 

Because Netflix Òwatches viewership levels closely, if ÔMartin LutherÕ does well, it could lead to 
similarly themed productions going forward,Ó Trinklein said. The streaming service also reaches 
audiences worldwide, providing programs with subtitles in a range of languages. 
 

© 2003-2018 The Lutheran ChurchÑ Missouri Synod All Rights Reserved. 
 

 
+  +  +  +  +  +  + 

 
From our President  

Rich OÕDell, Congregational President 
 

 

Springtime!  A time of year that nurtures and revitalizes us.  A time that urges us to come outside 
and enjoy the world.  ItÕs also a time that encourages us to see the possibilities at Mt. Olive. 
 

At past VoterÕs Assembly Meetings, weÕve discussed the importance of efficient space utilization 
within our current building. The Planning Committee recently met with our architect and took a 
complete look at all the nooks and crannies of the building. We asked a lot of Òwhat ifÓ questions 
and challenged each other to think outside the box. Lots of suggestions were exchanged and 
sketches will be drawn up with possibilities. The Committee will meet again to go over ideas, and 
by the May VoterÕs Assembly, we hope to have some concepts to present to you.  I ask you to 
keep an open mind as together, we make decisions that will affect us for years to come. 
 

Springtime is also Eastertime, a time for us to commemorate the holiest of occasions, the 
resurrection of Jesus Christ. ItÕs a time for individual reflection, renewal and rebirth, and a time to 
reaffirm our faith. LetÕs all commit to that personal reflection.  Happy Easter! 
 

Mt. Olive Lutheran:  a church that is growing in faith and love by spreading the Word of our Lord 
and Savior Jesus Christ.   
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Preschool News   
Anna Brent, Preschool Director  

803-781-7180 Ð preschool@mtolivesc.org 
Web: mtolivesc.org/preschool Ð Facebook.com/mountolivepreschool 

 

Spring has sprung down in the preschool. We are knee deep in spring and Easter crafts and 
enjoying getting to play outside. It is a wonderful time of year to explore GodÕs beautiful creation! 
 

Mark your calendars for a night at the ballpark! Love baseball and want to have a portion of your 
ticket be donated back to the preschool? Buy your tickets to the Columbia Fireflies game on 
Sunday, May 27  at 6:05 pm . Tickets are only $9/person and will be held for you to pick up at Will 
Call when you get to the game. This is NOT a preschool or church -only event , so please invite 
your friends and family to buy tickets as well! The game will feature fireworks and is a splash day 
for kids. For more information, pick up a flyer on the preschool stand in the Narthex. To purchase 
tickets visit: https://fireflies5.streamlineticketing.com/group/event/mtolivelutheran2018/ 
 

As always, thank you for your continued support and prayers! 
 

+  +  +  +  +  +  + 
 

Pastoral Act s  
 

 The Rite of Confirmation 
March 25, 2018  

 

Blake Charles Cook 
James Edmund Crosland, III 

Jacob Dylan Gepfert 
Christian Achilles Pham 

Connor Kleckley Robinson 
 

 
+  +  +  +  +  +  + 

 
 

Young Adult Sunday School Class  
Beth Str ickland, Christ ian Education Chairperson 

 

Planning and preparations for a Young Adult Sunday School class is well underway. This class will 
be held in the Wagner house and one of the rooms is undergoing a makeover in the way of paint, 
furniture, Keurig, and handpicked curriculum.  Relational Wisdom 360 is a biblical based 
curriculum meant to help learners explore their emotional intelligence to improve relationships at 
home, in the church, and at work.  The most exciting thing about this class is that Katie Greer and 
Chris Slaughter will be facilitating. This will be a wonderful opportunity to stretch leadership for 
Chris and Katie as they venture into this new class. The Lord led me to Katie with this opportunity 
because he knew her heart was open to his call.  The 7-week class is for married or single young 
adults.  Come nurture your faith and relationships. 
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Board of Social Ministry  
Shari Selke, Acting Chairperson 

 

“We are God’s handiwork, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, 
which God prepared in advance for us to do.”   Ephesians  2:10 

 

Blessings! Anyone heard the saying April showers brings May flowers?  So what can we do to 
serve God on these rainy days? I have a few suggestions to take advantage of the time. 
 

1. Clean out your closet, attic, garage, and any other place you tend to store your ÒstuffÓ and 
make a donation to the upcoming April 14th  Spring Yard sale at Sharing GodÕs Love . 
They will be accepting donations now through April 11th, at 147 Friarsgate Blvd., Irmo, SC 
29063. Please contact them at 803-732-3188 if you have larger items to donate. 

2. Reach out to Mt OliveÕs homebound members. You can send a card or give them a call and 
let them know are thinking of them. Visit them if that is possible. 

3. Look for a charity or mission that interests you and find a way to volunteer or support them. 
Rainy days are a good time to do the research. 

4. Become a prayer warrior! Create lists and journal your prayers, actively praying for the 
things the Holy Spirit puts in your heart, see GodÕs response, and witness GodÕs answers. 

 

Lutheran Services has partnered with Sharing GodÕs Love to help the refugees in our community 
with ÒWelcomeÓ food baskets. According to Matthew 25:35 this is a wonderful way to share the 
love of Christ. ÒFor I was hungry and you gave me something to eat. I was thirsty and you gave 
me something to drink. I was a stranger and you invited me in.Ó They need donations of rice and 
dried beans, as this is an international food staple. Donations may be placed in the grocery cart in 
the hallway outside the church office. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
High School Youth  

Johnna Duncan, Leader 
 

For our March youth group meeting we visited the Compassion International Exhibit in downtown 
Columbia. The youth were so moved at hearing the stories of these children growing up with 
nothing that they decided to sponsor a child! They choose a little boy named Samuel who lives in 
Ethiopia. Please keep Samuel in your prayers! 
 

In Sunday school we will continue to go through the Bible with the help of the Bible Project videos. 
We will also continue with our own visual Bible verse wall. Once a month we focus on 
writing/drawing a verse from that Sunday's readings. Stop by sometime to see our progress! 
 

Dates to Remember  
Sunday, April 1st: We will meet in the narthex right after the 8 AM service, then head outside to 
hide the Easter eggs for the egg hunt. 
Sunday, April 15th: Youth Group after church, TBD 
Sunday, May 27th: Joint High/Middle Youth Group, families invited, Fireflies Baseball Game 
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Board of Stewardship:  
David Buck, Chairperson 

 

In the April issue of Stewardship, we are reminded of how God called Moses to be his servant in 
leading the Jews out of captivity in Egypt. Moses was quite reluctant to take on that dangerous 
task. But after being told that God would be with him giving him strength for the job, he consented 
to do what was needed. 
 

Moses was truly a man worthy of honor. Yet, his life and obedience to God remind us that God 
also has a role for each of us. Yes, for you and for me. 
 

Oh, we may think that GodÕs plan for us is inconsequential.  That is not true. While the world may 
take little notice of our service on GodÕs behalf, God is aware of our stewardship and faithfulness. 
And, believe me, when we actually follow the LordÕs plan, we know within our hearts that God is 
pleased with our stewardship. A certain peace and sense of fulfillment comes. God knows and we 
know. The inner joy we have is enough. 
 

 St. Paul wrote the following words to the Christians at Corinth: ÒThink of us in this way, as 
servants of Christ and the stewards of GodÕs mysteries. Moreover it is required of stewards that 
they be found trustworthy.Ó (I Corinthians 4: 1-2) 
 

 Let us pray:  Inspire us to be trustworthy stewards, Lord, that we may be pleasing to you. Amen.  
 
 
 

 
 

+  +  +  +  +  +  + 
 

Board of Evangelism  
Richard Shealy, Chairperson 

 

Jesus said, “Let the little children come to me and do not hinder them, 
for to such belongs the kingdom of heaven.”  Matthew 19:14  

 

In the collection of books at our home, there is a copy of the Lutheran Service Book and Hymnal, 
commonly known as the Red Hymnal.  It was given to me as a confirmation gift by the church 
where my parents, my sisters and I worshiped as a family.  Just the mention or sight of this book 
causes me to reflect on my life and recall my relationship with God.  Each church, pastor, and 
church member that I have been associated with has contributed to the strengthening and growth 
of my faith.  I wonder where would I be in my relationship with God if my life had not been 
influenced at an early stage and I had never seen the inside of a church, never held the Red 
Hymnal.  What if my parents had never taken me to Sunday School or Sunday Church Service?  
Would I have made a choice on my own to attend church?  Would I believe there is a Triune God 
who desires to have a personal relationship with me?   
 

I know people who have no church affiliation and do not take/send their children to Sunday 
Services.  They say, Ò We will let our child make his/her own choice about religion.Ó  How can one 
make a choice if there is no exposure, no first hand experience?  ItÕs not an easy conversation, 
and can easily do more damage than good.  But it is a situation we need to understand and be 
prepared for so that we can be positive influence on others.  For more information on this subject 
check out this article on the Internet:  https://billygraham.org/decision-magazine/september-2004/ 
church-for-unchurched-kids/           

Parish Publishing, LLC      (888) 320-5576      www.parishpublishing.org 
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Stephen Ministry :  
A Prayer for Mt. OliveÕs Stephen Ministry  

Bill Boykin, Stephen Leader 
 

“A new commandment I give to you, that you love one another: just as I have loved you, 
you also are to love one another. By this all people will know that you are my disciples, if 
you have love for one another.”  John 13:34 -35 
 

Gracious God, we lift up our Stephen Ministry in prayer today.  
 

Grant wisdom and discernment to our Stephen Leaders  (Bill, Aresa, Charlie, & Dianne) as they 
guide others in this ministry.  Grant patience and compassion to our Stephen Ministers  (Ellen, 
Shari, Twila, Mike, Nancy, & Matt) as they faithfully meet with their care receivers each week.  
Grant healing and peace to the care receivers  as they courageously confront the turmoil in their 
lives.  Grant open hearts to all others  who are facing struggles so that they have the courage to 
seek and accept the help they need.  And open the eyes and ears of all of us  so that we might 
recognize those who are hurting in our midst and reach out to them in love.  Help the entire Mt. 
Olive family  to remain Christ-centered and to continue to be the caring and loving community you 
have called us to be.  

 

Thank you for the gift of hospitality you have so graciously bestowed on Jan McCarthy, Mike 
Knowles, Dianne BouFawaz, and Aresa Boykin who provided snacks for our continuing education 
sessions. 
 

In the name of Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord.  Amen. 
 
 

	“STEPHEN	MINISTRY	IS	CHRIST	CARING	FOR	PEOPLE	THROUGH	PEOPLE.	
 

+  +  +  +  +  +  + 
 
 

ChildrenÕs Sunday School  
Lisa Sizemore, Sunday School Superintendent 

 

 
Many thanks to those of you who helped in any way with the annual egg hunt for the children.  
This is definitely a time when many hands lighten the load.  Moving forward from Easter, we will 
review the Easter story, and then continue through the stories of the early Church in the New 
Testament.   
 

 
 

 
Circle of Friends  

Lisa Sizemore, Coordinator 
 

Thank you to Mike Prater for installing a shelf in our Sunday space.  This has been such a huge 
help in developing communication skills and management in our classroom!  We also thank 
Nelson Thompson who repaired the lock on the classroom door.  Thumbs up to all the 
improvements!  
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Board of Christian Education:  
Beth Str ickland, Chairperson 

 

Grace and Peace be to you all brothers and sisters in Christ. Please be sure to read the entire 
Board of education report as this board has a lot going on and many needs.  
 

After 18 years of service as our Sunday School Superintendent Lisa Sizemore will retire in June.  
Mt. Olive is in need of a person to fill these empty shoes and take on this important job to lead us 
into the future.  Secondly we have an open Board position.  After much contemplation Steve and I 
will be moving back to Georgia at the end of April to be closer to our families and our 
Granddaughter.  It is with heavy hearts we leave our family here at Mt Olive but we know the Lord 
will supply other stewards that will carry on the positions we will leave.   
 

Mt. Olive Vacation Bible School is scheduled for June 23rd-27th. The BOE is seeking a VBS 
Director.  The curriculum has arrived and is called Time Lab.  I am happy at any time to discuss 
and share all the materials we have used in the past to organize. This need is of the highest 
importance.  Please reach out to one of the Board members. 
 

Congratulations to our recent confirmands Jimmy, Blake, Christian, Jacob and Connor. May you 
live up to your confirmation verses and be ever steadfast, walk in a manner worthy of the calling, 
train yourself for godliness, walk humbly with your God and Be led in truth all the days of your 
lives. 

 
 
 

Board of Public Relations  
Charlene Meetze, Chairperson  

 

“And let ours also learn to maintain good works for necessary uses, 
that they be not unfruitful.”  Titus 3:14  

 

Take a look at the Website and Facebook to see how up-to-date we are with social media.  In 
todayÕs world, that is the best method for communicating information about our very special Mt. 
Olive.   
 

So, in this newsletter, the public relations inside our church is being examined.  Recognizing those 
who work behind the scenes to ensure that our church home meets all of our needs.  ThereÕs 
Merle Weed who ensures that our grounds are attractive and neat; Margaret Meetze who keeps 
the church neat and clean; Sandy Osborne and Barry Bost who prepare adult Sunday School 
lessons week after week; Aresa Boykin who manages the website and Facebook page as well as 
prepares the monthly newsletter; the Altar Guild who ensure that our paraments coordinate with 
the church season; the Sunday School teachers who are dedicated to teach our children and 
youth; and of course our Elders and Church boards who meet regularly to perform many functions 
to meet the needs our the members from our accounting to safety to worshiping.   
 

There are so many opportunities for each one of us to share our talents and love for our church 
home. Look on the bulletin board outside the office and connect with a chairperson of a board that 
interests you. You can even volunteer without joining a board! 
 

LetÕs join hearts and take a close look at our internal public relations, let the rooms and halls of our 
awesome Mt. Olive be full of our smiling faces and willing hands. 
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Board of  Parish Fellowship  
Kathie Voyles & Marlene NesÕBit, Co-Chairpersons 

 

Many thanks to members who provided the well-attended Lenten lunches: Kathie and Barry 
Bost, Mike Knowles, Carole Mueller, Suzie Hoffman, Darlene Schenemann, and the Board 
of Christian Education.  
 

Remember to bring your side dishes to add to the traditional Easter breakfast being served 
by the Church Council. You might consider bringing fresh fruit, muffins, sweet rolls, and 
other breakfast goodies. 

+  +  +  +  +  +  + 
 

Thoughts, Prayers, Calls, & Cards  
 

“May God be gracious to us and bless us and make his face to shine upon us.”  Psalm 67:1 
 

During the spring months, continue to remember our homebound! Make a special effort to 
pray for, send cards, phone, and visit them.  Cards are so very meaningful because they 
can be saved and read over and over. You may include others who are on the weekly 
prayer page in the bulletin.  Contact information is in the church directory. 
 

Virginia Gable Betty Hunter Bonnie Jones Anita Meetze Lucile Meetze Mary Schott 
Mary Green Caecilia Jirowitz Elsie Lorick Gladys Meetze Grace Miller  

 
+  +  +  +  +  +  + 

 
Worship Tip of The Month  

 

St. Paul reminds us in 1 Corinthians 14 to maintain order during worship. At worship, we meet in GodÕs 
house and show reverence, adoration, and honor to our Holy Triune God. Once we enter the 
sanctuary, let us be ever mindful of God, the other worshipers and those who are participating in the 
service by showing our love and respect.  
 
 

 
 

April  2018 Birthdays  
 

4/1	 Margaret	Meetze	 	 4/8	 Emily	Ervin	Kearse	 	 4/17	 Flora	Weed	
4/1	 Michele	Martin	 	 4/9	 James	Lewis,	Jr.	 	 4/17	 Brianna	Soto	
4/1	 Thom	Funderburk	 	 4/11	 Alonzo	Nes’bit	 	 4/21	 Adeline	Fletcher	
4/4	 Jean	Carter	 	 4/12	 Patti	Painter	 	 4/22	 Brian	Sizemore	
4/4	 Ryan	Whitaker	 	 4/14	 Katie	Greer	 	 4/25	 Jessilyn	Henwood	
4/6	 Judy	Bedenbaugh	 	 4/15	 Berney	Eargle	 	 4/25	 Mike	Jones	
4/8	 Derrick	Robinson	 	 4/15	 Tyler	Laprise	 	 4/27	 Barbara	Chesley	
4/8	 Mariah	Robinson	 	 	 	 	 	 	

   
 
 

April  2018 Anniversaries  
 

4/5	 George	&	Stephanie	Boatwright	 	 4/20	 Jeff	&	Judy	Bedenbaugh	
4/5	 Chris	&	Denise	McKinney	 	 4/22	 C.R.	&	Thelma	Miller	

	 	 	 4/27	 Alonzo	&	Marlene	Nes’bit	
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Join us for a Sunday Morning Bible Class!  
 

!"#$%&'()*&+,-./0&+1233%&4&5$6%7&8%/9979&:&;<)=&!>&

Infants	–	age	2	 Nursery	 Brittni	Beerman	 Loving	Care	
Circle	of	Friends	 Downstairs	Classroom	

	
Faithful	Group	of	
Volunteers	

Bringing	Jesus	to	Special	Needs	
Children	

PK3	–	4th	Grade	 Upstairs	Classrooms	 Lisa	Sizemore,	Pat	
LaGrange,	Laura	Laprise	

God	Creates	a	World	and	a	People	

5th	Grade	&	Older	
	and	their	parents	

Wagner	House	 Bill	Boykin	
	

A	2-year	study	of	Martin	Luther’s	
Small	Catechism	

Middle	Schoolers	 Wagner	House	 David	Buck	 God	Creates	a	World	and	a	People	

High	Schoolers	 Wagner	House	 Johnna	Duncan			
	

The	Bible	Project		
Videos	&	Bible	Studies	

Adults	 Fellowship	Hall	 Barry	Bost	 The	Weekly	Lectionary	

Adults	 Downstairs	Classroom	 Sandy	Osborne	 The	Parables	of	Jesus	
Young	Adults	 Wagner	House	 Katie	Greer	&		

Chris	Slaughter	
“Relational	Wisdom	360,”	
beginning	April	8th	

Downstairs	Classrooms	are	accessible	by	stairs	and	elevator.	

 
 
 

A nnouncements & Opportunities  
 

May Newsletter Deadline:  Friday, April 20th 
The	 deadline	 for	 submitting	 articles	 for	 the	 May	 2018	 issue	 of	 the	 Olive	 Leaves	 is	 Friday,	 April	 20th.	 Please	 email	 your	
announcements	and	articles	to	aresaboykin@sc.rr.com.		
	
Guest Pastor David Ludwig 
Pastor	 David	 Ludwig,	 brother-in-law	 of	 our	 own	 Margaret	 Ludwig,	 has	 accepted	 an	 invitation	 to	 preach	 at	 Mt.	 Olive	 the	
weekend	of	June	9th	&	10th.	We	also	are	excited	that,	following	a	pot-luck	luncheon,	he	will	share	his	insights	on	outreach	to	
the	younger	generation.	
 

Men’s Prayer Breakfast    
The	 next	Men’s	 Prayer	 Breakfast	 will	 be	 on	 Saturday,	 April	 21st	 at	 8:00	 AM.	 All	 men	 and	 boys	 are	 invited	 to	
partake	of	a	home-cooked	breakfast,	fellowship,	and	devotion	by	Pastor	Sizemore.		Come	and	bring	your	friends!	
 

Nursery Reminder 
The	church	nursery	is	open	during	the	Sunday	school	hour	and	the	second	Worship	Service	from	9:00-Noon	for	children,	ages	
birth	to	2	years,	during	Sunday	school,	and	through	age	3	during	Worship.		The	nursery	is	located	inside	the	back	entrance	of	the	

church,	across	from	the	Wagner	House.		Remember	to	bring	your	diaper	bag	with	diapers,	clothes,	sippy	cup,	etc.		A	
light	snack	is	served.	If	your	child	has	allergies,	please	tell	Ms.	Brittni	Beerman	our	nursery	worker.		
 
	

Secure E Giving	

Mt.	Olive	Lutheran	Church	and	Preschool	both	offer	secure	electronic	giving	alternatives.		You	may	set	up	your	accounts	from	
the	website	 links,	http://mtolivesc.org	 (top	right	corner	of	home	page),	or	use	your	phone	to	scan	 the	QR	codes	 in	 the	Olive	
Seeds	 bulletin	 insert.	 	 Both	 recurring	 and	 one-time	 gift	 options	 are	 available	 via	 credit	 cards	 or	 bank	 draft.	 	 Why	 not	 try	
something	new	in	2018?		If	you	need	help	setting	up	your	account	or	making	changes	to	your	existing	account,	please	contact	
Aresa	Boykin,	Finance	Committee	Member,	who	will	be	glad	to	help.		

 

Save the Dates! 
June	9th-10th	–	Pastor	David	Ludwig	preaching	all	services	plus	a	Sunday	Potluck	at	noon	on	the	10th	
June	24th-28th	–	Vacation	Bible	School,	6:00-8:00	PM	
August	30th	–	Rally	Day	after	the	10:30	AM	Worship	Service		


